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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
September 19, 2013
The Common Roof (165 Ferris Lane, Barrie), 1:00-3:00 pm
Present:
	Susan Carmichael (Chair)
	Karen Hirstwood (Past Chair)
	Mary Jean Watson

	Sandra Cole 
	Glen Newby (Vice Chair)
	Deb Woods

	Marg Gallow
	Kristina Veenstra (recorder)
	


Regrets:
	Fiona Cascagnette 
	
	

	
	
	


	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	KH
	Welcome to all the members. 
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  June 20, 2013
	KH
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	KH
	All approved. 
	

	4) Advocacy Update 
	SC
	Broadsheet: the broadsheet on Access to Affordable, Inclusive Recreational Activities has been finalized
Communication Task Group: this area needs to have more energy behind it. Members felt this be discussed following our Strategic Planning Day on October 24. 

	Copies were provided to members for information. PDF files are posted on the Coalition website. 
To be brought to our November meeting for further discussion and next steps. 

	5) WTFKMH and Care Connections Committees
	DW
DW

GN
	Care Connections Committees: The Steering Committee is meeting next week, and have not met for a couple of months. Many of the priority areas are being carried by Coalition groups. 
The Leadership Committee met and discussed funding going to community initiatives (not to hospitals). Proposals put forward were for money for dual diagnosis, TAY, children’s mental health, newborn. A lot of discussion was about allocations as half of the $10 million is going to CCAC. Marg walked through the allocations. The Dual Diagnosis team has been meeting and will be discussing needs with Eric Sutton so they are prepared. Allocations still need to go to the Board for approval next week. There are some funds left over that still need to be allocated. 
Proposed revision of the MOA by IWTG Update: Reminder that this is in the hands of the Council members for next week’s meeting. We need to discuss how this topic is handled under the review of the agenda. 
LHIN Mental Health and Addictions Governance Collaborative Retreat September 21: Marg is going to attend this retreat. There is little response and there is still room to register. Members discussed who may be able to attend. Karen plans on attending as well
	Marg to distribute the CCAC presentation and LHIN allocations to Council members. 
Marg to let us know what occurs at this day for Council members. 

	6) Ongoing Sustainability of TIP
	GN
	Glen spoke to the TIP initiative and Kathy Simpson being the lead in the beginning. New Path received a call from Kathy Simpson asking if they would like to participate in co-managing TIPP with Waypoint. Waypoint does have some administration dollars. This is pretty critical for Simcoe County and maybe we should ground this within the Coalition to give it more strength. Funding could go into the Coalition (New Path remaining our Fiscal Trustee). Members discussed this opportunity and what this may mean. Kathy Simpson will phase out of Service Collaborative coaching role in December. TAY SOS is in place (Transitional Age Youth System of Support) in both Simcoe and Muskoka, TIP training mid-October. Did not receive Trillium funding but invited to re-submit.
	Members agreed that this is a great opportunity and asked that New Path contact Waypoint and explore what the details are. This would then go to Planning Table for discussion as a coordinating body. Glen to see if Waypoint can come to Planning to present on October 8 with Liz McKeeman (New Path). 

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	MG
	LEAD Update:  this 2013-14 cohort is starting tomorrow, Friday, September 20 with 24 registrants from many member organizations. 
	Deb showed the poster we will present to Georgian at Council in recognition of their valued partnership in LEAD 

	
	MG
	Data Consortium Presentation: a presentation was done by Trevor McAlmont and Irena Pozgaj from The County of Simcoe. Consortium has 17 members, 15 of whom are Coalition members. We need to keep this asset in mind as we develop outcomes and measures for the Strategic Plan.  In addition Irena did a presentation on the County’s geo-mapping function which they are currently working on with 211. 
	

	
	MG
	Co-Chair: members discussed opportunities with YMCA to possibly have Karen Pulla to Co-Chair; no word as yet. Gail Andrews from Kiwanis offered to Co-chair and members felt that it would be great to have her attend some meetings first and have her come on as Co-chair in June. 
	

	
	MG
	Outstanding Membership Fees: Members went through those members that have yet to pay fees for this past year. Secretariat members have taken names and will follow up with members by phone.  
	

	
	MG
	Deb and Kristina’s Time Update: SSLI Funding has ended and Ken Edwards spoke to finding some funds to employ Deb and Kristina full-time to the end of December. 
	

	Planning Table
	SC
	Strategic Planning Day 2013: the focus groups, interviews and online survey have been completed. The Planning Day Task Group is meeting on Tuesday to determine the details and the hope is that there is a draft document for review. Youth Justice have been added to the Focus Groups and IWTG co-chairs have been interviewed. This consultation has been very broad. 
Suggestion is to have a child/youth story highlighted at the beginning of the day to act as a touchstone for the rest of the day. 

Members felt that this day may end up with some themes and broad goals with the need to develop outcomes that can be measured as a separate piece. Deb asked if we may have further funding in case we need to have a separate day for the outcome measurements with Lough Barnes Consulting. Members felt there may be funding available to do this. 
	 

	
	SC
	Moving On Mental Health Update: Danette provided an update on this and information on consultation including webinars. She will be presenting at Council next week on this as well. 
	

	
	SC
	Coalition Recognition System: this idea was presented to the group for discussion. There was some interest at Planning Table and agreement to bring here for further discussion. There would be set criteria and it would recognize the integration, collaboration and good work that is happening between members. This would be presented at our May Council meeting. This May meeting should be enhanced as a bigger celebration of many things for the Coalition. 
	This is a great way to profile the Coalition. All felt this was a great idea. Referred back to Planning Table--looking forward to seeing the criteria. 

	
	SC
	Planning Table Process: Attendance chart has been reviewed. Members will review Terms of Reference next month. They will also discuss how presentations come to the table from Networks/Task Groups that are on our rotating schedule and others that are requests. There needs to be a clear process for deciding how presentations are scheduled. 
	

	Review Draft Council Agenda
	KV
	Members discussed the need to stay on track with the Hot Topic for 45 minutes.  
	Kristina to distribute the revised agenda to members. 


Next Meeting: October 17, 2013, 1-3 p.m., The Common Roof, 165 Ferris Lane, Barrie
